
JOE BARTON, TEXAS 
CHAIRMAN 

November 16.2004 

The Honorable Michael 0. Leavitt 
Administrator 
Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20460-0001 

Dear Administrator Leavitt: 

On August 13,2004, we wrote to you after receiving information that the Superfund 
funding shortfall would increase for the third consecutive year, posing a growing threat to public 
health and the environment. At that time, we requested that you answer a series of specific 
questions on the nature and extent of this serious problem before the end of the fiscal year. 

Unfortunately, the letter of October 14,2004, we received from Mr. Thomas P. Dunne, 
Acting Assistant Administrator of the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) Office of Solid 
Waste and Emergency Response, failed to answer many of the questions posed in our letter. 
Also, the response was sent more than a month late, after the end of the fiscal year and after 
Congress had recessed. We believe EPA is now contributing to the funding problem by failing to 
inform Congress and the public about the specific needs of the Superfund program in a timely 
manner, making it much more difficult to address this serious funding shortfall. 

The need for access to site specific information on the shortfall in the Superfund program 
has not diminished. In fact, we have recently received an internal EPA document indicating that 
the Superfund shortfall is expected to grow much larger, to between $750 million and $1 billion, 
by fiscal year 2007. A deficit of this magnitude will dramatically slow down the cleanups at 
some of the worst sites in the country, acting as a barrier to economic redevelopment. Every 
community affected has a right to know where it stands. 

Upon receipt of EPA's response, Committee staff contacted EPA staff to request that the 
missing information be immediately provided on a site specific basis, as requested in the letter. 
They were informed that additional information would be provided very quickly, probably in less 
than a week. 






















